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The Messiah is being performed at St Luke’s 
Greytown twice. First as a dress rehearsal 
on Wednesday 17 May and then the actual 
concert Friday 19 May. We are thrilled to 
have our church used as a venue and are 
looking for 2-3 helpers who would serve the 
tea/coffee to the orchestra and singers in 
the hall at interval.  
There is also the opportunity to provide  
refreshments in the church foyer if St Luke’s 
wanted to use the event as a fundraiser? 
Have a think if you’d like to be involved,  
and we can ponder this further after Easter. 

 

 

 

Kia Ora   
Welcome to 

 St. Luke’s Church 
Greytown 

 
Sunday 16 April 2017 

  

Easter Day 
 

10am Service 

Sentence of the Day  
The Lord has risen indeed, alleluia! Luke 24:34 
 

Collect of the Day 
Glorious Lord of Life, 
we praise you, 
that by the mighty resurrection of your Son, 
you have delivered us from sin and 
death 
and made your whole creation new; 
grant that we who celebrate with joy 
Christôs rising from the dead, 
may be raised from the death of sin 
to the life of righteousness; 
for he lives and reigns with you  
and the Holy Spirit, 
one God for ever.  
Amen. 
 

Readings 
Jeremiah 31: 1-6 
Psalm 118: 1-2, 14-24 
Acts 10: 34-43 
Gospel  John 20:1-18  
 



 

 

 

Food for Thought 
  

All too often our lives remain stuck in places of despair and  
heartache. Weôve been hurt too much. Weôve refined our defence  
mechanisms to cope with life. We hang on, and try to survive.  
 

The surprise of Easter is that God doesnôt want us to stay there,  
he invites us into a new relationship. He begins to work a  
transformation on us. In 2005, I saw Neil Diamond live in concert.  
I was amazed to learn that Neil, in the face of all the ego-driven  
power struggles and relational dramas that come with being in a band, allied 
with the intensity of touring, the struggles of life had somehow kept the 
same band together since the 70ôs! I thought what an amazing pastoral 
heart he must have. I was also impressed how then, at age 64, he had such 
presence, charisma and energy on stage, and the way he related to the 
thousands of fans as he sang hit after hit.  
 

This week, as I was online reading and studying the Gospel, preparing for 
the Churchôs biggest celebration of the year, I came across the lyrics to Neil 
Diamondôs song ñPretty amazing graceò from the Album, óHome before 
Darkô . Here they areé 
ñPretty amazing grace is what You showed me, pretty amazing grace is who 
You are, I was an empty vessel, You filled me up inside, and with 
amazing grace restored my pride. Stumbled inside the doorway of Your 
chapel, humbled in God by everything I found, beauty and love surround me 
and freed me from what I fear, I ask for amazing grace and You appear.ò  
 

I suddenly understood how he held his band together, and how he touched 
so many people. The truly amazing miracle of Easter is that love wins and 
God tells us, ñMy grace is all you need.ò  
 

This is the same grace that Peter and John encounter when they stumble 
into the empty tomb that first Easter morning. This same grace that can 
transform our lives, the grace that does transform our lives - all we have to 
do is open up and receive it. Let it become alive in us!  
This is the Christian journey. Christ is Risen!  

Happy Resurrection Day.                     Andy 

Why do we use the color purple for Lent? 
Purple is used for two reasons: firstly because it is associated with mourning and so  
anticipates the pain and suffering of the crucifixion, and secondly because purple is 
the colour associated with royalty, and celebrates Christ's resurrection and sovereignty.  

 

 

 
 

 
 

St Lukeõs Womenõs 

Fellowship  

will meet next 

Wednesday  

19 April 2pm.  

in the church hall. 
 

All very welcome. 

Clean out time?  

Room for winter? 
 

Unwanted items  

cluttering up your home, 

consider donating them 

to St Lukeõs?  

Paley Downs turns them 

into money for the 

church via internet 

sales. Small or large, 

heõd love to hear  

from you.  

Phone (06) 304 7049 

Next Family Service Sunday 7 May 
 

Looking forward to the next Family Service, we are seeking musicians 
and singers who would like to help with this service.  

If anyone is interested, please contact Colin Tinker 027 431 0372  
or email colin@tinkers.nz 

Andy’s farewell   
 

Next Sunday 23 April 9.30am will be Andy’s  
final service as Vicar of Greytown. 
Let’s send him on his next journey with all our 
blessings. He has led us with such enthusiasm, 
vigour and grace over these past eight years.  
A pot luck lunch will follow the service in 
Andy’s honour in the church hall.  
All are very welcome. 


